## **TOWN OF BERGEN**

\* ESTABLISHED APRIL 2, 1813 \*

P.O. Box 249 10 Hunter Street Bergen, NY 14416

PHONE: (585) 494-1121 \* FAX: (585) 494-1372 \* NYS TDD 1-800-662-1220

SUPERVISOR

ERNEST HAYWOOD

COUNCILMEN

JAMES STAROWITZ MARK ANDERSON

COUNCILWOMEN

BELINDA GRANT, DEPUTY SUPERVISOR

TERESA ROBINSON

SUPERINTENDENT OF HIGHWAYS

MIKE JOHNSON

TOWN CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR MICHELE M. SMITH

JUSTICES

JOSEPH NENNI ROBERT SWAPCEINSKI

ZONING & CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

GERALD WOOD

ASSESSOR

RHONDA SAULSBURY



February 2023

Dear Bergen WIBA 1 property owner,

The Town of Bergen Water Improvement Benefit Area (WIBA) No. 1 Project has been substantially completed by –both Morsch Pipeline, Inc. (Contract A) and Fineline Pipeline, Inc. (Contract B). Water main and water services have been installed and the Monroe County Water Authority (MCWA) has placed the entire Bergen WIBA No. 1 in service and is providing water to all who have signed-up. In order to activate your water service contact the MCWA as follows:

Virginia Smith at (585) 442-2001 x 229 or <u>Virginia.Smith@mcwa.com</u> or Mary Johns at (585) 442-2001 x 407 or <u>Mary.Johns@mcwa.com</u>

As the weather improves in late Spring 2023, both Contractors will return to complete restoration of yards and driveways. This may include rockhounding, grading, paving and seeding. If there are any items of concern relating to settlement of driveways or restorations of yards, please contact:

Scott D. Mattison, P.E. of the MRB Group at (585) 381-9250 (office) or by email at Scott.Mattison@mrbgroup.com

This public water project has been a tremendous undertaking for the Town of Bergen. Without a \$3.6 million dollar grant and a loan interest loan, this \$10.5 million project would not have been affordable to property owners. We are appreciative of the patience of residents during the long process. It is satisfying to know that Bergen residents who were in desperate need of a safe, adequate water supply now have it. And for those who simply wanted the convenience of public water, we are glad that it is now available to you.

The Town still has many months of paperwork and compliance tasks before this project is officially closed out, but the most important part is now behind us. Thank you again for your patience and support.

Sincerely,

Ernest Haywood, Supervisor

This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer. If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint\_filing\_cust.html, or at any UDSA office, or call (866)-632-9922 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture,, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 2050-9410 or by fax (202)690-7742 or e-mail program\_intake@usda.gov.